
Important dates for your diary 

 
1 Mar—World Book Day – see details in 

newsletter 

9 Mar—Discoverers quarry trip 

17 Mar—Artist in school visit 

17 Mar—Red Nose Day—wear some-

thing red for £1 donation 

22 Mar—Collaborative Schools music 

concert—selected Y5/6 pupil 

24 Mar—Easter family bingo       

27 Mar—Acorn KS1 multi-skills festival 

31 Mar—Easter service in Church 

9:30am   

 

Attendance 

Highest attendance: 

Discoverers  100%  

Lost learning: 47.5 hours  

 

 

@WestAshtonCofE  

 

West Ashton C of E Primary School | Facebook  

We are on Facebook! Please like our page.  

  

News and Events 

 

Friday 24th February 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

 

 

 

Reminder 
 

The library is open after school on Tuesday and Friday. 

Today in our Celebration Collective Worship we  
celebrated Elsie (Voyagers) for the value of  

thankfulness, Ollie (Discoverers) for the value of 
koinonia, Evan (Explorers) for the value of       

wisdom and Charlie (Shooting Stars) for the value 
of thankfulness.              

Congratulations to them all.  

Our Term 4 school Christian value focus is thankfulness.  On Monday  

in collective worship, we thought about some of the ways we show our 

thankfulness  already at school. We had quite a list:: saying thank you; 

grace before lunch; home-time prayer; celebration worship; recycling; 

Class Dojo; singing in worship; thank you letters; and those spiritual 

‘wow’ moments when something makes you tingle. We decided we’re 

going to look out for more thankfulness moments throughout the term. 

In the Bible, Paul wrote a letter to the Thessalonians telling them to ‘Give thanks whatever         

happens. That is what God  wants for you in Christ Jesus.’ We spoke about looking for the thing 

that was good and we could say thank you for even when we think we’ve had a bad day—

something that as adults we decided can be a challenge!  We think the child are much better at that 

than we are but we can learn from them. 

https://www.facebook.com/WestAshtonSchoolWilts
mailto:%3ca%20href=%22https://twitter.com/Westashtoncofe?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%22%20class=%22twitter-follow-button%22%20data-show-count=%22false%22%3eFollow%20@Westashtoncofe%3c/a%3e%3cscript%20async%20src=%22https://platform.twitter.com/widgets.js%22%20charset


After a term full of nasty bugs and colds, seeing  44 children receive 100% attendance for Term 3 certificates was incredible. 

Additionally, a further 5 children received attendance stickers for over 98% attendance.  We want all children to understand the 

value of good attendance and to strive to have this through developing or maintaining healthy attendance habits which, when 

learnt young, will stand them in good stead for the rest of their school career and working life, maximising achievement and 

gaining the greatest benefit from education.  This is why we are once again celebrating.  



News from the classes: 

Shooting Stars: We have been learning about the seasons.  We are nearly in spring.  We have drawn and painted spring pictures.  In 
maths, we have been ordering the days of the week.  Rhiannon 

Explorers: This week Year 2 wrote a story about being in the clouds. In English we read The Great Explorer and made predictions about 
what we thought might happen. Some of us predicted the story wouldn't end very happily but we found out that the boy found his dad. In 
science we had to match animal adults to their offspring, we learnt that this means babies. In art we had to make a human alphabet by mak-
ing letters with our bodies. Fynn and Luca 

Discoverers: In Maths this week we have been learning about fractions, looking at unit and non-unit fraction. Year 4s have also been order-
ing and comparing mixed numbers. During English, we have started to read ‘Roman Diary The Journal of Iliona’. We have explored what 
life might have been like for a gladiator and gained an understanding of the gladiator battles. This will help us with our writing over the next 
few weeks. In French we have been learning to say some different vegetables in French. Lawson and Brie 

Voyagers: This week we have been writing a news broadcast on an incident in our new book The War of the Worlds.  We then performed 
them in front of the rest of the class as drama. In maths, both year groups have been learning about decimals and fractions.  In RE, we 
have been thinking about sacrifices and what we would do for the things and people who are important to us.  We are exploring different 
expressive drawing techniques in art and in science have started to learn about different types of forces. Mr G told us about his experiences 
in the Amazon as we are learning about rainforests in geography.  Abigail and Thalia 

 

There is an exciting Lego competition for Red Nose Day—details towards the end of the newsletter 

Finally, welcome back to Term 4.  I have no doubt before we know it we will be in St 
John’s for our Easter Service.  There are lots of things  happening between now and 
then and I know the staff are very much looking forward to World Book Day, not least 
because we can wear our pjs. Mrs Brown and I might well have a thick coat on over the 
top when we stand at the bottom of the drive! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Best wishes, 

Alex Blake-Thwaite 



 

We will be celebrating World Book Day on Wednesday 1st March 

Trowbridge Library are coming in to launch the day with a special assembly.  We want to celebrate how  

wonderful it is to snuggle up with a book, whether with family, a friend or on our own and so we have         

decided we would love everyone to come to school in their pjs, dressing gowns and to bring their slippers/ 

slipper socks.  We will adjust break times to suit the clothing. 

 

We are going to all enjoy the same book and then have activities to complete inspired by the book.   

 

Don’t forget that every good snuggle involves a teddy bear, so please encourage your child to bring one with 

them.  The staff definitely won’t forget theirs! 

1 March 2023 



 

National Online Safety Update 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

FOWAS event 



  

 

 

 

 

 

Voyagers—

Trowbridge library 

book club 



  

 

 

 

Check out what 

you have to do 

here: 

 

LEGO Build the Change | 

Comic Relief  

https://www.comicrelief.com/rednoseday/schools/lego
https://www.comicrelief.com/rednoseday/schools/lego


  

 

 

 



  

 

 

 


